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May/June

● June 14 - Primary 
Orientation 
1:15-2:00

● June 15 - Spring Fair 
6pm-8pm

● June 21 – Field Day 

(Rain Date June 22)

● June 28 – Grade 4&5 

Closing in Gym

● June 29 - Assess Day 
(no school for 
students)

● June 30 - Last Day of 
School

                 School Bell Schedule

8:35 - Students start arriving                          

8:50 - Classes begin                                     

11:50-12:45 - Lunch                                            

2:50 - Dismissal

Hello Families,

I simply can’t believe that it’s June already!

Although the past few weeks have been difficult in many ways, our staff 

are working incredibly hard to keep CSES a positive, safe learning 

environment for all of our students and I’d like to take this opportunity to 

commend them for their hard work and professionalism.

I’ve said it many times before and I’ll say it again, Central Spryfield is a very 

special place because of our wonderful staff, students and their families!

We have less than four weeks of school left, with a great deal of learning 

happening and lots of fun events to look forward to as well - including our 

Primary Orientation, Spring Fair, Field Day, Grade 4 & 5 Closing and more! 

Kind regards, 

Karen Doran                                                          
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Although our Spring Fair was postponed due to the onset of the 
CUPE strike, we have a new date and are excited that this 
community event will take place on Thursday, June 15th from 
6:00pm-8:00pm. We need parent and staff volunteers to help 
make our Spring Fair a success! We also need donations of 
prizes, baked goods, and basket items for class baskets which 
we will sell tickets on at the fair. If you haven’t received 
communication from your child’s teacher about what you can 
contribute to the class basket, please reach out. Also, if you’d 
like to volunteer, please contact the school at 902-479-4286.

We can’t wait to see you on June 15th!

 
    
  “What we learn with pleasure, we never forget”
                                                                      Alfred Mercier

 

Before and After School Care
Are you looking for before and after school care for next year? The YWCA 
and the Boys & Girls Club offer programs for the students at our school. For 
more information please contact the organizations directly.

YWCA BAP Program:  Krista Maynard  k.maynard@ywcahalifax.com 
or 902-444-3799

Boys & Girls Club: Nicole Yuill nicole.yuill@bgcgh.ca
https://www.bgcgh.ca/spryfield/

mailto:nicole.yuill@bgcgh.ca


        Lunch Monitors and Substitute EPA’s

We are still in need of subs for our Educational Program Assistants and Lunch 

Monitors. If you or someone you know might be interested for this Spring OR 

next Fall please contact us at the school for more information. 902- 479- 4286

                                    Halifax Boys Honour Choir

Do you LOVE to sing?  Come join the Halifax Boys Honour Choir, a program of 

HRCE's Halifax Regional Arts!  Auditions for new members will be held at Oxford 

School, Room 111, on June 7 & 14. Drop by anytime between 3:30-5:30 p.m..   

Auditions are done on a first-come, first-served basis.  The audition piece is O 

Canada, and singers must be in Grade 4-8 as of September 2023.  Come sing with 

us!  For more information contact director Pamela Burton at Pburton@gnspes.ca.

Parking 

It is important that we work together to ensure student safety in the parking lot 

of our school. Please remember that the parking lot of the school is strictly for 

staff during the school day. Student safety is our number one priority. 

                               Primary Orientation

Primary orientation will take place on the afternoon of JUNE 14 from 1:15-2:00. 

More information will be sent out this week to all families who will have a 

student starting Grade Primary this fall. 

                      

          

 
    
  “What we learn with pleasure, we never forget”
                                                                      Alfred Mercier
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